
 

 
 

 

29th September 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you that from Monday 5th October we intend to make a temporary amendment to the school 
uniform policy.  From this date all students will have the opportunity to wear a plain (no lettering or logos) navy blue 
or black, V neck jumper under their blazer, of any brand, to ensure that students are not becoming cold in classrooms 
due to having to maintain good ventilation.  

 
We are dealing with unprecedented times, therefore working with students and parents sensibly and sensitively is our 
intention.  The rest of the uniform, including footwear, remains unchanged, with hoodies, sports or denim jackets not 
allowed on school site.  An outdoor coat may be worn over the blazer but should be removed when students go to 
Challenge Time at 8.30 am, and then remain off whilst inside the school building. 
 
Please see below some examples of high street options for V neck jumpers for your reference: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If there are any queries or concerns regarding this temporary change please do not hesitate to contact myself or your 
child’s Head or Deputy Head of House. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 

Mrs R Holland 
Assistant Headteacher 


